
Wellingborough High Street        116775 
 
Car Parking Analysis 
 
Introduction 

It is proposed that the site known as Wellingborough High Street is redeveloped. The site is bounded 
by Jacksons Lane to the north, High Street to the east and Oxford Street to the south. The existing site 
is in part occupied by a 472 space ground level car park, and this car park forms part of the town 
centre car parking provision. There are four principal town centre car parks in Wellingborough and 
these are: 

• High Street Car Park (proposed development site) – 472 spaces 

• Sharman Road Car Park (Morrisons) – 620 spaces 

• Swansgate Multi-Storey Car Park – 950 spaces 

• Thomas Street Car Park – 76 spaces 

The total parking provision in the four town centre car parks is 2118 spaces. 

Purpose  

The aim of the car parking analysis was to establish the number of car parking spaces that would need 
to be replaced on the site as part of the redevelopment.  
 
It was agreed with Wellingborough Borough Council that the calculation of how many replacement 
parking spaces would be needed on the site should take account of the whole town centre parking 
demand and provision. 
 
Source of Information  

The car parking analysis has been based on the Wellingborough Registration Plate Survey - Survey 
Report dated January 2001 prepared by Count On Us, as agreed with Wellingborough Borough 
Council. The survey comprised registration plate surveys at the four town centre car parks for a six 
day period from Thursday 25th January to Wednesday 31st January 2001. 
 
Parking Demand  

Analysis of the parking survey results has shown the following results for the peak town centre 
parking demand in 2001: 

Table 1: Peak Parking Demand – Town Centre Car Parks 

Day/Date Time period Peak Parking Demand 

Thursday 25th January 2001 11:30 – 12:00 1157 

Friday 26th January 2001 11:00 – 11:30 1504 

Saturday 27th January 2001 11:00 – 11:30 1493 

Monday 29th January 2001 N/A No results available 

Tuesday 30th January 2001 10:30 – 11:00 1310 

Wednesday 31st January 2001 11:00 – 11:30 1391 

From Table 1 it can be seen that the peak parking demand was 1504 and this occurred on Friday 26th 
January 2001 between 11:00 and 11:30 hours.  
 



By comparing the peak parking demand with the total parking provision of 2118 spaces, it can be seen 
that there were 614 unused spaces within the town centre at the peak time in 2001. 
 
To calculate the peak parking demand for the year of opening, we have growthed the peak 2001 
parking demand using TEMPRO. Assuming a year of opening of 2008, the TEMPRO growth factor 
for 2001 to 2008 is 10.8%. By multiplying the growth factor by the peak 2001 parking demand the 
2008 peak parking demand is estimated as 1666.  
 
A comparison of the peak parking demand and the total town centre parking provision of 2118 spaces 
shows there would be 452 unused parking spaces at peak times. The existing High Street car park, 
which is proposed for redevelopment has a 472 space parking capacity. It would therefore, in theory 
only be necessary to replace 20 parking spaces on the High Street site to meet the town centre parking 
demand in 2008. However, it is good practice to provide an over provision of spaces to allow for 
between car parking movements and people searching for spaces. Typically, an allowance of 10% 
above the peak parking demand should be provided as a minimum. This would equate to an additional 
167 spaces, and the total town centre parking provision would be 1833 spaces. The redevelopment of 
the High Street car park site would therefore need to provide 187 replacement parking spaces to 
provide adequate provision in the town centre in 2008.  
 
Conclusion 

A minimum of 187 replacement car parking spaces will need to be provided on the redeveloped High 
Street site to meet the predicted town centre car parking demand in the year of opening, 2008. In 
addition, there will need to be car parking provided to serve the parking demands of the 
redevelopment. The parking provision for the High Street development can only be established once 
the land use content is known.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Note: The TEMPRO growth factors take no account of whether the local road network has sufficient 
capacity to support the predicted growth in traffic.             
    
 
 


